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                                                                 ***UPDATE*** 
 
Date of Release: June 26, 2022 
 
On the morning of June 26th, 2022, the body of Ms. Frey was recovered in Lake Acworth, near 
where she was last seen. Her body was released to the Cobb County Medical Examiner’s Office 
to determine the cause of death. The family has been notified.  
 
We would like to thank the Cobb County Police Department’s Dive team, the Department of 
Natural Resources and the Cobb County Fire Department for their efforts in locating Ms. Frey.  
 
                                                                                 ### 
Date of Release: June 25, 2022 
 
On June 24, 2022, at approximately 17:00 hrs, Officers with the Acworth Police Department 
responded to Cauble Park, located at 4425 Beach Street, in reference to a possible drowning. 
Members from the Cobb County Fire Department, along with the Department of Natural 
Resources responded. Witnesses observed a female, later identified as Darla Frey, 46, of 
Rockmart on a raft in the water, then later observed the same raft without Ms. Frey. It is believed 
Ms. Frey is the victim of a drowning. A rescue operation immediately began in hopes of locating 
the victim. A search of the lake, utilizing sonar equipment was conducted until 23:30 hours and 
was called off due to weather. 
 
Members from the Cobb County Police Department’s Dive Team, the Cobb County Fire 
Department and Department of Natural Resources resumed the search of Ms. Frey on the 
morning of June 25th . At this time, Ms. Frey has not been located. 
 
The Acworth Police Department would like to remind everyone the importance of personal 
flotation devices while enjoying activities on the lake. If anyone has any information related to 
this incident, please contact the Acworth Police Department.  
 
 
                     ### 


